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Principal’s Report 

Regional Cross Country 
Well done to our Regional Cross Country team who 
competed in Gundagai last Thursday. These students all 
demonstrated a determination and focus to achieve, and 
many came away achieving their personal best on the day.  
Well done to Nate Clarke who has been selected to 
represent the Riverina PSSA in the state competition later in 
the year. Nate trains very hard in his running and his success 
is well deserved. The qualities of a successful sportsperson 
are the same as those for every student wanting to achieve: 
whether it is in the classroom, on the sporting field, hobbies 
and social pursuits. In order to improve, students need to 
take responsibility for their own learning. Focusing on the 
end goal, putting in the effort and having determination and 
drive will ensure success in all walks of life. 

Reports 
Semester One reports are due to go out on Friday 29th June. 
Reports give a snapshot of the educational progress that 
your child has made over the past semester, as well as their 
social development and commitment to learning. Teachers 
assess students at Hay Public school against state wide 
standards and use a rigorous assessment process in order to 
do so. In addition to written reports we encourage parents 
and caregivers to attend scheduled parent/teacher meetings. 
This is a worthwhile opportunity where parents and 
teachers can share important information about their child’s 
talents, strengths, interests and needs. All parents are 
encouraged to attend these meetings and be involved in 
your child’s learning as it is important to maintain strong 
communication lines between home and school. Parents/
Teacher meetings are scheduled for next week. If you are 
unable to attend on the given day, please ring the school to 
make alternative arrangements.  

Bullying is Everyone’s Responsibility 
The school has a duty of care to keep everyone safe and 
behaviour that causes concern should be dealt with in a 
timely manner. Anyone who is the victim or a witness to 
bullying has a responsibility to report it straight away and to 
keep on reporting it if it does not stop. It is the 
responsibility of the school to investigate any reports and 
deal with it under the Discipline Policy of the school. The 
school will act based on the information that they receive 
through their investigations. Parents need to be aware that 
there are many steps in the Discipline Policy that need to be 
followed and greenslips, detentions and suspension are not 
always the end result. A copy of the school’s Discipline 
Policy is published on the school’s website and is reviewed 
regularly. 

Language, Learning and Literacy 
Kinder and Stage 1 classes are all implementing L3 within 
their classrooms. This program supports the regular 
classroom literacy program that is informed by the K-6 
English Syllabus and Literacy Learning Progressions. It is 
wonderful to observe students becoming more independent 
and taking responsibility for their own learning during group 
rotations Students are becoming successful readers and 
writers and are engaged in the varied literacy centres set up 
by their teachers. Kinder and Stage 1 teachers have all 
undertaken intensive professional training in order to ensure 
the program is implemented successfully and gains 
exemplary results. 

Have a great week! 

 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all 
people. 

I can respect all 
property. 

I can be in the right 
place. 

MERIT 

Assembly  

29th June 

12.00pm 

School Hall 

All Welcome Cross Country 
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Sports News 

Riverina Cross Country 
Well done to all runners who competed in the Riverina Cross 
Country Championships in Gundagai last Thursday– Nate Clarke, 
Ben Clark, Alice Booth, Jim Houston, Kyper Woods, Isobella 
Murray, Bailey Caughey and Kirby Pingiaro. Congratulations to 
everyone on your amazing results. Special congratulations to Nate 
who finished 5th and will race at the NSWPSSA Cross Country 
Championships to be held at Eastern Creek, Sydney on 27th July 
(T3, W1). 

Other results:- 
Ben 7th, Jim 9th, Alice 10th, Bailey 18th, Issy 22nd, Kyper 31st and 
Kirby 31st. 

Netball Knockout - State Competition  
Our netball team was defeated by Deniliquin South in Deni, 
yesterday. 

Athletics Rotations 
Athletics rotations continue this week for Stage 3 students. 
Children will rotate through two activities each Thursday 
afternoon (discus, shotput, long jump and high jump) over a period 
of four weeks. Parental assistance would be greatly appreciated. 
Stage 2 will focus on rugby league and leaguetag. (Trent Barrett 
Shield). 

Sporting Schools 
Miss Hicks has advised that Sporting Schools has finished for this 
term . 

Soccer State Knockout 
Trials are being held this week to select a boys’ and girls’ soccer 
team to compete in the State Knockout Competition Games. 
Games will be played next week. 

2 Hay FM 
Thanks to Ben Clark and Nate Clarke for presenting our sports 
report on 2 Hay FM last Friday. 

 

 

 

Once again Hay Public School will implement an extended 
Kindergarten transition program in 2018 called Ready, Set, 
Kinder. Children will access a variety of opportunities which 
will enhance their developing skills and prepare them for 
school life at Hay Public School in 2019. 

All students entering Kindergarten at Hay Public School in 
2019 are invited to participate in our ‘Ready, Set, Kinder!’ 
education program each Wednesday from 9:15 am to 3:00 
pm in Terms 3 and 4 to undertake learning and 
familiarisation activities and to experience aspects of 
school life. This is an opportunity for them to explore and 
play in a new learning environment and will assist in 
helping them feel happy, safe and secure. 

All children who are eligible to commence school in 2019 
and are planning on enrolling at Hay Public School will 
have access to this program.  

To reserve a place in the Ready, Set, Kinder! Program 
please call at the office to collect an enrolment package or 
call on 02 6993 1270 and we will reserve a place and post 
application forms. 

 

27th July NSWPSSA Cross Country– Syd-
ney 

2 Aug Athletics Carnival 

22nd June NAIDOC DAY 

6th July Afternoon Tea for Mrs Pearson 

Commemorative Path 
Next year Hay Public School is 150 years old. We 
are planning a commemorative path to be built in 
time for our celebrations on the 20th / 21st 
September 2019. Orders are being taken now. 
Order forms are available at the front office of the 
school or can be downloaded from the Hay Public 
School website.  www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
All past and present students, staff members and 
families are encouraged to contribute to the path.  
Pavers cost $25 for a single and $50 for a double 
paver. 

FRUIT BREAK 
FOR KIDS 
Parents are 

reminded that 
students are to bring fruit to school each 

day. 

Donations of fruit welcome 

Afternoon Tea for Mrs Robyn Pearson 

Please join us in the Library at 
3.15pm on Friday 6th July to 
celebrate the wonderful 
teaching career of Mrs Robyn 
Pearson.  

All welcome 
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Canteen List  
available on 

website 

Canteen Birthday Cup 
Cake Orders $25.00 

HPS Payment Coupon 

Fees  

General Contribution $30.00 

Subject Fees $25.00 

Performances/Life Ed  

NAIDOC Day Performance $ 5.00 

22nd June  

Excursions  

Kindergarten - Altina Wildlife Park $40.00 

Stage One - Griffith  Regional  $40.00 

Stage Two - Borambola $170.00 

Stage Three - Bendigo &  

Ballarat 

$330.00 

SCHOOL EXCURSIONS 

All families would have now received their 
invoices for their child/children's respective 
excursions and school fees. 
If your child will not be attending the Stage 2 
or Stage 3 excursion please advise the front 
office. 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

Parent / Teacher interviews will be held during Week 10. 
All interviews will be conducted between 2.00 and 
5.30pm and will take place in your child’s classroom. 
Below is a timetable showing the day teachers will be 
released to conduct interviews. Please complete the 
attached slip and return to the classroom teacher with 
your preferred time, child’s name and class. Every effort 
will be made to comply with your request. You will be 
notified with the time and place for your interview. If the 
time you are given is not suitable please contact your 
child’s teacher to arrange a more convenient time. 

___________________________________________ 
Parent / Teacher Interviews 
I would like to discuss the progress of: 
 
1................................................................. Class:   ................. 
 
2................................................................. Class:   ................. 
 
3…………………………………….Class :………….. 
Please circle class & time preference 
Preferred time slot 

2.00pm – 3.30pm 

3.30pm – 5.30pm 

Day    Classes 

Mon 2/7   4B , 1S, 2/3H 

Tues 3/7   5P, KSC, 2Z 

Wed 4/7   5J, 3/4R 

Thurs 5/7   6SC 

Parents/Caregivers Attending:  
 
Name_____________________________________ 
 
Name________________________________________________ 

MONDAY 

02/07/2018 

4B - Mrs Leah Books 

1S - Mrs Sherelle Shea 

2/3H - Miss Bronwyn Hicks 

TUESDAY 

03/07/2018 

5P - Mrs Robyn Pearson 

KCH - Mrs Dannielle Christensen 

2Z - Miss Ellen Zambon 

WEDNESDAY 

04/07/2018 

5J - Miss Ellie Jamieson 

3/4R - Mrs Jayne Rutledge 

THURSDAY 

05/07/2018 

6SC - Mrs Fiona Simpson & 

Mrs Fleur Cullenward 


